June 26,- 1973

The Reavereand Charles A, Vertanes
27 Pilot's Placa

Gulf Harbors

New Port Richey, Plorida 33552

Dear Reverend Vertanes:

We are most grateful for vour generous donation of
valuable books frem veour personal collection which voun were
kind enough to donate to the library of the Armenian Diocese,
We understand that the gift of 390 titles represents a
value of approximately of $1,000,00

These will be catalogued and incorporated in our library
in due course.

Thank you again,

sihc.tquo

Jack Antreassian
Executive Director
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